
 

NORTH BREVARD ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT ZONE (NBEDZ) SPECIAL DISTRICT 
GOVERNING BODY OF THE SPACEPORT COMMERCE PARK AUTHORITY 

 
COWORK SPACE COMMITTEE SITE TOUR 

 
August 3, 2015 @ 1:30 p.m.  

 
 

Board Members: 
 

In Attendance:         Paula Cardwell 
 
Absent: Robert Jordan and Stan Retz 
 
Discussion and Direction – Proposed Cowork Space Project: 
        
Troy Post, CEcD, NBEDZ Executive Director, stated the Cowork Space Committee will start its 
tour of the former bank building at 301 Main Street; the space within an office building 
previously used by Mutter Realty at 2323 South Washington Avenue; the City Square 
Professionals building at 1815 South Washington Avenue, and a mixed-use two-story building 
at 1231 Garden Street; and to try to help answer those three questions of pursuing, choice of 
building, and the terms for leasing, improving, and operating.  He stated the next Cowork Space 
Committee meeting will be held on Wednesday, August 5 at 8:30 a.m. at the Titusville Chamber 
of Commerce building, located at 2000 South Washington Avenue. 
 
 
The site tour ended at 4:07 p.m.    

 

       
        ______________________________  

   Robert Jordan, CM, Secretary/Treasurer 
 

               Approved on October 6, 2015 
 

  

 


